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Department of Energy
National Nuclear Security Administration
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The Honorable John T. Conway
Chainnan
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Avenue, NW.
Suite 700
Washington, D.C. 20004

Dear Mr. Chainnan:

Enclosed is the quarterly report for Recommendation.98-2 for the period January 1, 2001,
through March 31, 2001.

During this reporting period, the Department made progress toward completion of all
commitments. Sixteen out of twenty-six commitments have been delivered and eight remain
outstanding. The intent of Commitments 4.3.10 and 4.3.11 has been met by initiating expense­
funded replacement of the Pantex fire alann system, and these are no longer tracked as open
items.

This letter also forwards the following deliverables referred to in the quarterly report:

• Commitment 4.3.3 - Office of Amarillo Site Operations memorandum of April 1,2002,
approving the "Transportation Safety Analysis Report Module (TSAR) Phase I, and
Associated Technical Safety Requirements. " This is a partial completion of this
commitment.

• Commitment 4.4.3 - 1) BWXT Pantex letter of December 20,2001, with attached impact
evaluation for Albuquerque Operations Office (AL) Supplemental Directives (SD)
452.1B, Nuclear Explosive and Weapon Surety Program, and 452.2B, Safety ofNuclear
Explosive Operations; and 2) BWXT Pantex letter of February 28,2002, with attached
Configuration Management Plan, PLAN-PTS-380780, Revision 0, which implemented
AL SD 452.1B and AL SD 452.2B. This completes all actions of commitment 4.4.3.

• Commitment 4.4.4 - Nevada Operations Office Order NY 0 452.1B, Nuclear Explosive
and Weapon Surety Program. This is partial completion of this commitment.

We anticipate meeting with you in the coming weeks to discuss the pending change to the
implementation plan and would like for those discussions to serve as the quarterly briefing. A
copy of the viewgraphs we would present at the customary quarterly briefing is enclosed.

Document transmitted herewith
contains OFFICIAL USE ONLY (OUO)

When separated from enclosure
no longer contains OUO

*Printed with soy ink on recycled paper



2

If you have any questions, please contact me or have your staff contact Jeff Underwood at
(301) 903-8303.

Sincerely,

Assistant Deputy Administrator
for Military Application and
Stockpile Operations

Defense Programs

8 Enclosures

cc w/enclosures:
M. Whitaker, S-3.1




